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 SCCA Minutes of meeting held at the Curtis 
        Mott Building, SUNY Cobleskill on October 22, 2015
                           Liz Reinhart, SCCA President called the meeting to order at 7:00 with the pledge of 
                       allegiance with 30 in attendance. Clubs represented were Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long
 Path North Hiking, NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod
 & Gun, Middleburgh Ridge Runners Snowmobile Club, Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Richmondville Fish & Game Club along with 13 students representing the TWS, Duck Unlimited, NWTF and AFS clubs at SUNY Cobleskill.  Sept – Oct minutes were approved with a motion from Dave Wood, seconded by Eric Struening. The treasurer’s report for October was approved with a motion from Dave Hendricks, seconded by Doug Handy. Correction to last month’s newsletter – Dick Price was part of the volunteers who helped at the Wildlife Festival, NYPA on September 26th 2015. 


 Kenny Bannister from SUNY Cobleskill (scholarship awardee) gave a power point presentation at the October meeting. His project was a survey for the past year on the artificial 60 meter stream which filters the hatchery waste water effluent by using 3each 800 gallon setting tanks along with the man- made stream (plants, gravel, sand & dirt). He took samples, monitoring water quality for an extended period of time. The discharge of hatchery effluent into the freshwater environment has become an important issue in natural conservation. Hatcheries need a manageable, cost-effective effluent treatment system to reduce their impact on the natural environment and meet discharge permit requirements.  This study will utilize the well described “self-purifying capacity” of streams to determine if this principle can be applied to waste water treatment of hatchery effluent. The goal of this project is to determine if a constructed naturalistic stream could treat the effluent from SUNY Cobleskill’s 40,000 gallon, recirculating trout hatchery producing 10,000 lb. /yr. Conclusion was that the filtering stream worked better in the warm weather than in the colder months because of the plants. Kenny was presented a check for $250 with a citation for the Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Award. 
Michael Soukup from SUNY Cobleskill (scholarship awardee) gave a power point presentation at the October meeting. His project was netting 67 Pugnose Shiners from Lake Ontario, bringing them back to SUNY Cobleskill to stock in the Windmill Pond. After 3 months the shiner increased to over 1000 fish. The Pugnose shiners are only found in two areas of Lake Ontario and some sites along the St Lawrence Seaway. Some of these shiners will be stocked back into Lake Ontario to help repopulate the Lake in other areas. The pugnose shiner is one of the rarest minnows in North America. Populations of this fish have been reduced or extirpated in the United States, and in Canada its range is diminishing. The primary cause for the loss in pugnose shiner populations is thought to be increased turbidity. For his Propagation Efforts for the Establishment of the Endangered Pugnose Shiner (Notropis anogenus) in Chaumont Bay, Lake Ontario, Michael was presented a check for $250 with a citation for the Dorwin Hamm Scholarship Award. 
Also AFS SUNY Cobleskill students did a presentation on their trip to Portland, Oregon in August. This was the 145th Annual meeting for the American Fisheries Society. It was like a big trade show with over 400 Posters presented with two from Cobleskill students. The students enjoy a ferry boat ride on the Clackamas River. These trips that the students take give them a chance to associate with different job opportunities/companies after graduation. SCCA is still accepting scholarship applications for this fall and next spring.  We still have two students who have been approved but still need to do their presentations.    
Venison Donation Program: Don’t forget to donate your extra deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation program. Everyone who donates a whole deer receives a chance to win a 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle donated by the Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited. A drawing will be held after December deer season closes. Annually, hunters across the country generously donate enough game meat to provide 11 million meals to people in need. The venison donations provide a valuable source of protein that food banks and shelters cannot afford to purchase. 2.8 million pounds of venison makes its way to county shelters, food banks or church kitchens. 

SCCA will give away two $25 door prizes at the November SCCA meeting. You must be in attendance to win. These are Gift cards which were donated to the organization. Ray Zeh donated a NWTF print to be used in the next Kayak Raffle. The December SCCA meeting will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Dec. 17th. SCCA will supply Pizza & Wings. Several members were discussing the access to the Hudson Pond located off I-88 near East Worcester. The club will send letter of support to Senator Seward to push for funding this project. The membership is checking into ordering Camo T-Shirts @ 15.00 with SCCA logo on the front pocket and big LOGO on the back. Several members are looking into prices and we will take orders at the next couple of SCCA meetings. Carl Stefanik is looking for some new pictures for the 2016 SCCA Activity book. He also suggested that we need to make some changes to our fair booth to keep it fresh for next year’s fair.  There were 83 sportsmen & women taking part in the NRA banquet held at the Best Western last month. Close to $ 8,000 was received before expenses. Several guns were auctioned or raffle off. 
Firearms Safety -- 10 Rules of Safe Gun Handling: 1. Always Keep The Muzzle Pointed In A Safe Direction. 

2. Firearms Should Be Unloaded When Not Actually In Use.  3. Don't Rely On Your Gun's "Safety".  4. Be Sure Of Your Target and What's Beyond It.   5. Use Correct Ammunition.   6. If Your Gun Fails To Fire When The Trigger Is Pulled, Handle With Care!   7. Always Wear Eye And Ear Protection When Shooting.  8. Be Sure the Barrel Is Clear Of Obstructions Before Shooting.  9. Don't Alter Or Modify Your Gun, And Have Guns Serviced Regularly.   10. Learn The Mechanical And Handling Characteristics Of The Firearm You Are Using.  Have a safe hunting season and good luck!!!!! 

        Zebra Mussels: One of our fellow sportsman who happens to have a camp on Goodyear Lake removed his Styrofoam dock two weeks ago and found it was loaded with zebra mussels. This invasive species has invaded a lot of local bodies of water. We know that the Otsego Lake in Cooperstown also has this problem. He took several pictures which were passed @ the SCCA meeting. 
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Harold Palmer is filling Dave McLean’s position as chairman.  Dave is recuperating from some health issues. Get well quick Dave, we need you.  Peter Innes, Natural Resources Supervisor- Jerry Fraine, Region 4 Wildlife Manager has retired.  Until a new Manager is hired Peter will supervise Wildlife staff in Schenectady and Chris Van Maaren will supervise Wildlife staff in Stamford.  A moose was immobilized in Troy and released on Capital District WMA.  Unfortunately it became apparent that it had serious injuries and was euthanized.  Another moose was hit by a car near Amsterdam.  A biologist, two foresters and a forestry technician have recently been added to the Region 4 Wildlife roster to work on the Young Forest Initiative.  The projects to improve fishing access and create accessible trails at Looking Glass Pond have been completed.  Work continues on the new boat launch facilities on the Susquehanna River north of Goodyear Lake.  A second car top launch has been completed on Goodyear Lake in Portlandville.  Work has started on a fishing access/accessible trail project at the new Hand Hollow State Forest in Columbia County. Work continues on the new access and safety facilities at Kaaterskill Falls.  A permit is still required to hunt and trap for bobcats in the special expansion area for 2015. 

Chris Van Maaren, Region 4 Fisheries Manager- More Wildlife notes: The call in game reporting system was down for part of the beginning of early bear season, so the harvest numbers are incomplete at this at this time.  The USFWS decided not to list the New England cottontail as an endangered species, as efforts to protect the species are working.  There are New England cottontails east of the Hudson River in Region 4.  Fisheries Notes: Negotiations are underway with the Kinderhook Lake Association for public access.  A planned tiger muskie stocking was called off due the current lack of access and the fish were stocked in Canadarago Lake instead.  There is potential for a new access site on the southwest corner of Canadarago Lake through a third party and the Constitution Pipeline, contingent on whether the pipeline is permitted or not.  A survey on Gilbert Lake did not find any hold-over rainbow trout, only fish stocked this year. It would make sense to allow ice fishing there since there isn’t a need to protect hold-over trout.  Three ponds were surveyed at Grafton Lakes State Park.  Pickerel were documented for the first time at Shaver Pond, and rainbow trout are doing well there, with hold-overs.  Brown trout are doing well at Long Pond but they are not doing well at Second Pond. A survey was conducted at Thompsons Lake.  Rainbows are doing well there. Increasing the number of fish stocked there is under consideration, as the lake gets considerable pressure and ice fishing is allowed.  Only rainbow trout stocked this year were sampled at Glass Lake, but anglers reported catching hold-overs.  The rainbows will be evaluated for another year and then there is a possibility that landlocked salmon will be stocked instead.  Their growth rates would be compared to the rainbows to see which species is best suited to the lake.  Colgate Lake was surveyed, trout stocking there is put and take.  Good numbers of brown trout were found in the Shinglekill but few holdovers were found. Decent numbers of brook trout were found in the headwaters, the same for the Manorkill, which also had few older fish surveyed.  The emergency draining of the Cannonsville Reservoir could have severely impacted the cold water fishery there and on the West Branch of the Delaware River below the dam had it not been stopped.   A survey of the West Branch indicated good recruitment this year.  A survey on Lake Taconic documented a high alewife population but the largemouth bass weren’t particularly healthy.  A new walleye stocking policy is being considered for that water.  A survey on Schenevus Lake indicated good stocks of largemouth bass and pickerel. A contractor surveyed the Susquehanna River between the Goodyear Lake Dam and Schenevus Creek as part of the dam relicensing process.  That stretch is fairly unproductive outside of a few deeper holes.  
(SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee On Political Education:  The next Scope meeting will be held on November 19th @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 7 PM. Senator James Seward has been invited. At the last Scope meeting Assemblyman Peter Lopez attended and gave us an update on the repeal the Safe Act. Contact information is Stephen J. Aldstadt, President of the NYS SCOPE Chapter – SAldstadt@SCOPEny.org 716-846-5448.  
National Shooting Sports Foundation: The FBI this month released the 2014 edition of Crime in the United States, and it revealed that the estimated number of reported violent crimes decreased 0.2 percent when compared with 2013. The estimated number of property crimes decreased 4.3 percent from 2013 levels. Homicides with firearms in 2014 were down 3.9 percent on a year-over-year basis. Consistent with previous years of this ongoing work, the vast majority of these murders were committed with handguns, although all categories of gun murders were lower. Rifles of all kinds were involved in just 3 percent of gun murders in 2014, lower than the number of deaths attributable to knives, blunt objects, and even fists or feet. While the one-year numbers may not look that dramatic, they are nonetheless important because they serve to illustrate the long-term, 20-year downward trend in crime in the United States is continuing. Using NSSF-adjusted National Instant Criminal Background Check System (NICS) data over a ten-year period since 2005, the best proxy we have for firearms sales, we see a 74.1 percent increase in background checks even as the violent crime fell 16.2 percent. The 15-year trend is even more dramatic, showing an 81.8 percent increase in NICS numbers even as violent crime fell 18.2 percent.  Put simply, more firearms in the hands of the mostly law-abiding American population have not yielded an increase in crime.  

Friends at Minekill & Shaul’s Park: Don't miss this overlook for a stunning waterfall view. Right off the highway, turn into Mine Kill state park, park in the lot, and if you don't want to really hike, just walk. Friends of Minekill and Max V. Shaul State Park supports the operations of the parks by increasing public awareness of the Park facilities, promoting educational programs that encourage the protection and conservation of natural resources, and providing outdoor recreational activities for all visitors. Information for event please call us at 800-724-0309.   
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Cave Country Riders Inc.: The club members are selling chances for Gas Card Raffle. 1st Prize - $200, 2nd Prize $100 and 3rd $50 Prize. Tickets are $5 each of 5 for $20. Contact Doug Handy for tickets. 518-231-0970  Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  
Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League: League will start up again this fall POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three different clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: The next club meeting will be held in the fall. For information contact - info@summitsnoriders.com  Donna Rivenburg 287-1961. Club Meeting - 7pm Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month.
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club is planning on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of each May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. Dewy Irving requested $400 from the SCCA to help pay for pheasants for the two youth hunts, both shoots were well attended, 11 in the first youth hunt and 13 in the second youth hunt.  To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.  
SUNY Cobleskill College; The Ducks Unlimited Chapter from SUNY Cobleskill is having their annual event on November 19th at the Cobleskill Elks Lodge 2040. Doors opens at 6:00 pm, Students $25 & non-students $35. POC is Joseph Soccio  e-mail soccioj502@cobleskill.edu  (315-406-4365) or  Linda Angell (langell@sccapinc.org) Tickets can be purchased on-line through Ducks Unlimited.  http://www.ducks.org/new-york/events/40017/cobleskill-mohawk-valley-waterfowl-sportsmans-night-out  On-line tickets available until 11/18/15. TWS has their Annual Conference in Winnipeg, Manitoba this year from October 17th – 24th. SCCA has approved to donate $600 for this event to help support the 10 students going. A power point presentation of the trip will be shown @ the November  SCCA meeting. SCCA is looking for more scholarship applications from the students. The Fields of Grace has donated $250 to sponsor one and Whitetails Unlimited has offered to sponsor one. Let’s get the applications filled out!!!!  
Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) –Women in the Outdoors had a shooting event on Nov 7. Eighteen college students (girls) received training on shooting trap using shotguns, along with shooting targets with 22 caliber rifles.  They also were given the opportunity to learn how to shoot archery using compound bows.  Hotdogs and beverages were provided by NWTF. The chapter is working with the Eddy Eagle program and will offer program to all local school districts free. For more information contact Dave Hendrick, phone: (518) 657-1787 or Liz & Don Reinhart 518-673-3965.   
 Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the second Monday @ 6 PM of each month.  Breakfast are starting up again. 1st Sunday of each month –Jan., Feb., March, April 8AM -12 noon. Stuffed Pizza will be served starting the third weekend of each month – Jan, Feb, Mar, April (Saturdays 12 noon – 7PM and Sundays 12 noon – 4 PM).  Summit Conservation Club, 109 Club Road, Summit NY, 12175 - #518-287-1341.      

Schoharie Valley Trappers: Another trapper class was held on September 26th @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. The class sign up was through the DEC website. The class was full with a waiting list. Some of those who signed up did not show up.  POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715  

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie Co. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  Clear Water Chapter meeting held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road).  Clearwater Chapter of TU PO Box 9686 Schenectady, NY 12309. 
Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be in April 2016 at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. for accepting nominations for new officers. Still waiting to hear back from the National Headquarters about the profit from our September event.  Paper work was sent in with in the required timeframe for the 10-point club.  Each officer and committee representative will receive a surprise gift. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated another 50 Caliber Black Powder Gun to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program and also another 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle to SCCA for their 2016 Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill.  The Chapter will sponsor another $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship to one of the SUNNY Cobleskill students this fall for a project selected by Kevin Berner.  National website:  www.whitetailsunlimited.com        
Long Path North Hiking Club: The membership is now at 170. The elections were held at the November meeting on Nov. 12 electing the four officers, Mark Traver –President, Harold Guest-Vice President, Clarence Putman-Secretary and Cherie Clapper-treasurer. Next meeting on March 10th, 2016 @ 6 PM Schoharie Library. All dues are due for 2016. There are two lean-tos which need roof repairs on the Schoharie County loop. Here is a schedule for hikes this fall/winter. Nov 21-Dec 13 Southern Zone Big Game Hunting Season; be safe if you go out, wear bright orange! Dec 19 Leader’s choice, call Dan for details. Jan 9 Leader’s choice hike, call Don Allard, the leader, for details. Jan 23 Annual cabin fever snowshoe hike, followed by lunch at the Maple Inn, call Carol & Mark for details. Feb 13 Looking Glass Pond trails on snowshoes, 3-5 miles, Leader: Clarence. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. Send dues to LPNHC % Cherie Clapper P.O. Box 200 West Fulton, New York 12194.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Two new members voted in and four read for next month. There were 28 in attendance at the November meeting. Five more tickets were drawn for the December raffle.  Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). The targets for the pistol range are complete for the special league. The cost to shoot is $5 for 10 rounds in 10 seconds, shooting 7 yards. The cost of these rotating targets was $1780. This is a new league and is open to the public. Ted Schreieck is POC.  The application for a DEC Grant of $15,000.00 addition on to the archery building 20’ x 20’ was submitted and still being considered. Another $100 was deposited into our special savings account for our archery building fund. The NWTF print raffled off was won by Raymond Zeh. We now have $2,100 in this account. Tickets are all out to sellers for the DECEMBER Raffle. If you have tickets you can’t sell please turn them back to Dick or Jeff. All tickets (sold or unsold) must be turned in by November 23 between 7PM – 9PM.  Christmas party will be held on December 12th this year.  Pete DeBartolo is POC. Fields Of Grace will hold a live auction on December 5th -11AM- 3PM. All the target butts were repaired or replaced for the upcoming archery leagues in January.  The clubs septic system has been repaired and up to code. Piping was replaced from the distribution box to the septic tank.          
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is December 1st.  $10 annual dues are to be paid at the December 12th dinner meeting held at the Cobleskill Golf Club. The diner cost is $20 per person. Reservations are required, contact Ryan Hamm – 518-528-4568 or e-mail rhamm@pva.net. There will be a 50/50 raffle and bring an item to donate for the live auction to benefit the club. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses. 
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on November 19th @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Curtis Mott building, Cobleskill. [image: image1.jpg]
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